[Date]

School/University Partnership Office

Saginaw Valley State University

7400 Bay Road

University Center, Michigan 48710


Re:
Opinion Regarding Compliance with Educational Service Provider Guidelines
Dear ________________:

In my capacity as legal counsel to _______________ Academy (the “Academy”), I have represented the Academy in connection with the proposed Educational Service Provider Agreement between the Academy and _______________, dated _____________ (the “ESP Agreement”).  As Academy legal counsel, I have reviewed copies of the following documents:
1. The ESP Agreement;
2. All relevant State of Michigan and Saginaw Valley State University requirements regarding entering into such agreements;
3. The Contract to Charter a Public School Academy and Related Documents, (the “Contract”), issued by the Saginaw Valley State Board of Control (the “University Board”) to the Academy; and
4. The Academy’s organizational resolutions and the oaths of office made by Academy Board members regarding their service as public servants.
I have also reviewed other documents, including the instruments and Academy Board minutes related to the authorization of the Academy which are required or have been requested by the University Board prior to the issuance of the Contract.  I have also reviewed the Academy’s articles of incorporation and bylaws, and such other documents, records, and statements of facts as I deemed relevant, and I have made such other investigations and inquiries, as I have determined necessary for the purpose of rendering the opinions set forth herein.

Based upon the foregoing, I am of the opinion that:

1. The Academy is a Michigan nonprofit corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good standing under Michigan law that has full power and authority to enter into the ESP Agreement;
2. The Academy’s execution, delivery, and performance of the ESP Agreement does not violate any term or provision in the Contract or the ESP Policy and, to the best of my knowledge after due inquiry, the Academy Board has complied with all terms and conditions in the Contract and the ESP Policy;
3. The ESP Agreement does not conflict with any provisions of the Contract or applicable law;
4. The Academy Board members have complied with statutory requirements for public servants as provided in MCL 15.321 et seq. and other applicable law related to conflicts of interest and, to the best of my knowledge after due inquiry, do not have a conflict of interest that would prevent them from serving as board members; and
5. The Academy’s execution, delivery and performance of the ESP Agreement does not permit or require an improper delegation of the Academy Board’s: (a) statutory and fiduciary responsibilities under applicable law; or (b) obligations and duties under the Contract.

Sincerely,

[Name of Academy Counsel]

